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Comments for Public Posting: The Council District 6 Special Election was a major
disappointment. It's unfortunate that the vast majority of eligible
voters did not vote in the Special Election for Council District 6.
The outcome could've been different if there was community
outreach by the city, the media, and by organizations. For the past
four months, I have been community outreach and educating the
community about the special election, and despite my best efforts,
the turnout was very low.



